
        NEWSLETTER                              
 1                 ST JAMES C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 

           Friday 21st May 2021 

Important dates for your diary 

(Subject to change due to Covid restrictions) 

 

Friday 28th May 2021 

Break up for half term. 

 

Monday 7th June 2021 

Pupils return to school 

 

Wednesday 23rd June 2021 

Reception Eye Screening – all day 

 

Wednesday 21st July 2021 

Break up at usual time for summer holiday 

**************************************** 

   NEWS FROM THE CLASSROOM 
 

CLASS 4N: 

 

TTROCKSTARS BATTLE OF THE BANDS 

 

Every week, there will be a battle of the bands on 

TTrockstars. This week's battle has been split up for each 

class to face the other class in their year group, for 

example 4N vs 4M. Please encourage your child to go on 

and practice their times tables, which in turn will give their 

class a better chance of being crowned "Battle of The 

Bands Winner!" A special mention will be announced in 

the weekly Head Teacher's Award for the child who 

contributes the most to their class 

winning. Good luck! 

**************************************** 
 
 

The year six children had a workshop from each of the 
following agencies throughout each afternoon last week. This 
was an alternative way of delivering the content from the 
conventional Safeguarding Day. It was sort of an unofficial 
Safeguarding Week instead: 
 
Rewind – The aim of the session is to educate young people 
around issues of identity, belonging and racism. The session 
looks at what their identity is and why it is important and 
touches upon the subject of extremism. 
 
Sandwell ASB - The ASB Team deliver a presentation 
covering the definition and examples of anti-social behaviour, 
the consequences and feelings for the victim and perpetrator. 
It also includes a group exercise where the students design a 
dream park which they then destroy with ASB. 
 
Police - The police will tailor the session for the young 
people and schools need. But will often explore social media 
and the online world, as well as issues like theft, robbery and 
knife crime, plus some safety tips and advice for keeping 
themselves safer. 
 
DECCA - The DECCA session for year 6 looks at alcohol 
and cannabis. It explores what the two drugs are, what the 
effects are, what the risks are and also what the law says 
about both drugs. The session also looks at what to do in an 
emergency and where someone may go for help and 
support. 
 
Women’s Aid – The Women’s Aid session covers the topic 
of Healthy Relationships. It looks at understanding different 
relationships, recognising healthy and unhealthy traits in 
relationships and also looks at what consent is. 

 

**************************************** 

The children in 4N have been working really hard this term 

in English. They have created amazing non-chronological 

reports on their own hybrid animals.  Please take a look 

below at their amazing work on the next page. 

**************************************** 
Reception are having a 

huge emphasis on reading 

at home and have started 

the reading at home reward 

scheme. Parents need to 

listen to their children read 
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for 5 minutes a day at least 3 times weekly (daily is 

recommended), so that they can work towards the 

prizes. School and parents are working together to 

enable our children to be confident and successful 

readers and to learn to love books!  

 

**************************************** 

Year 4 are working very hard particularly learning and 
recalling all the times tables at speed.  This is in 
preparation for taking the multiplication 
tables check in June.  To help your child 
can you encourage them to practice on 
Timestable Rockstars daily for about 10 
minutes.  Thank you for your support 
 
 

**************************************** 
 
Year 2 have just completed our 
Geography unit on Beijing and 
made some fantastic end of unit 
fact files! 

**************************************** 
Please note that we publish any important letters 

and our newsletters on the website too under the 

Parents tab – Newsletters and letters. 

 

**************************************** 
 

 

 

 

 

Recent charitable donations 

 

Thank you for your contributions we have raised the 

following amounts for charity recently. 

 

Red Nose Day – Comic Relief – 28.04.21 

 

We raised £215.04 

 

 

 

Children in Need - 24.02.21 

 

We raised £312.16 

**************************************** 

 
 

 
Children using social media and messaging apps 
This week, we have experienced a number of issues 
around children's use of social media sites and 
messaging out of school. Children 
learn about the dangers of these 
apps in school but we understand 
many have access to their own 
mobile phones out of school. We strongly recommend 
all parents monitor children's mobile phone usage so 
that you are aware of any communications that are 
being sent. For more information, please visit the 
online safety page of our school website.  

**************************************** 

 

 
 
 
For flowers that bloom about our feet, 

For tender grass, so fresh, so sweet, 
For song of bird, and hum of bee, 
For all things fair we hear or see, 
Father in heaven, we thank Thee! 

 
For blue of stream and blue of sky, 

For pleasant shade of branches high, 
For fragrant air and cooling breeze, 

For beauty of the blooming trees, 
Father in heaven, we thank Thee! 

Amen 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Dear Colleague 
  
Entry to Year 7 in September 2022 
  
We write to advise that parents can now register their child for the optional entrance test by 
applying online before 4pm on 30th June 2021. The test will take place on 11th September 2021. 
  
We would be grateful if you could advise parents of current Year 5 children via your newsletter 
where applicable. 
  
To register, parents need to visit www.birminghamgrammarschools.org 
  
Thank you 
  
Admissions 
The Grammar Schools in Birmingham 
Foundation Office, Edgbaston Park Road 
Birmingham, B15 2UD 
  
Website: www.birminghamgrammarschools.org 
Email: admissions@ske.uk.net 

http://www.birminghamgrammarschools.org/
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